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Dear Petitioner:   

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 

1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 

portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 

(Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material 

error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied.    

 

A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on 

20 August 2024.  The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon 

request.  Your allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative 

regulations, and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material 

considered by the Board consisted of your application, together with all material submitted in 

support thereof, relevant portions of your naval record, and applicable statutes, regulations, and 

policies.    

 

The Board carefully considered your request to remove the 15 June 2023 Administrative 

Remarks (Page 11) counseling entry.  The Board considered your contentions that your 

counseling entry was disproven, the travel voucher has since been approved with deductions 

reversed, and a refund was awarded.  You assert that according to the Joint Travel Regulations 

(JTR) Volume 9, you were within your right to use the rental vehicle in an official capacity while 

awaiting ticketing for return travel.  You also assert the JTR does not specify a particular 

destination for the return of a rental vehicle.  You claim you explained to your chain of command 

that you were required to take the vehicle back to the location where it was picked up because 

the company mishandled the reservation.  You also contend the counseling entry falsely states 

that you did not clearly communicate your plans with your command or the Temporary 

Additional Duty (TAD) command, although you spoke with them continuously until the issue of 

the ticketing and return were resolved.  As evidence, you provided text messages and TAD 

documents.   

 

The Board noted that pursuant to the Marine Corps Individual Records Administration Manual 

(IRAM), you were issued a Page 11 entry counseling you regarding violations the JTR based on 






